POLICE COMMITTEE MEETING

January 31, 2022

The Police Committee met in the Lewistown Council Chambers on January 31, 2022 at 5:00 p.m. 

PRESENT:  Alderperson Jim Long, Brad Ward, Mayor Doug Lafary, Chief John Werland and City Clerk Cindy Goddard. 

Chief Werland is considering leaving his position when his teaching starts possibly July, so he needs to step down as Chief.  Teaching may be part-time but he wants to be able to go when they call.  Chief Werland said he can’t even get someone to apply as full time.  He understands can’t be a part time Chief.  His school will be done this summer like July.  The new part timer has not been here long enough, and doesn’t know if he would be a good Chief.  The newest full timer is young and new.  Pay is issue, full time is $17.00.  Havana is around $21.00, part time $17.50.  Farmington is also higher. Our previous part timers have taken chief and sergeant jobs other places.  Right now, the city has 3 part-timers, with 1 full time and a Chief.  Wants the Aldermen to consider all this when time for raises for the budget. Maybe only do peak shifts was suggested by Mayor Lafary.  IMRF hours were discussed whether full time or part-time. Ad to be put in paper for all positions, Chief, full and part-time. Will see if get any applications. 
